## February 13, 1942

Dear Dr Gregg,

Many thanks for your letter. It was really a very great relief to me to receive the grant of \$200 for the Galton Laboratory in the current year; since, without the assistance of my secretary, I saw no immediate prospect of being able to continue with two activities which the Department had been able previously to undertake, namely the publication of the journal, The Annals of Eugenies. and the continuance of the blood group counts which we have been doing in connection with the blood group service.

It is most kind of you all at the Foundation to come in this way to the rescue of the Department, which is, of course, carrying on under quite considerable difficulties.

Yours sincerely,